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notice thought. And it's precisely for that
reason that these statutory rules and these
judicial rules have been created.

So the fact that there may be however many
people in the audience tonight is irrelevant to
that determination.

MR. BATTISTA: I guess then -- I
apologize, but my position is if this is something
that clearly -- you know, can't seem to be
rectified, I know you've got a lot of issues, I'm

wondering if it makes sense to take this off line,

because --

MR. WOLFSON: Take it off line?

THE CHAIRMAN: Well, we're talking
about accepting service. Based on the notice, I

guess you're saying --

MR. BATTISTA: Now it's even
debatable whether we can accept service.

THE CHAIRMAN: Well, that's the whole
thing, determining whether or not we can accept
service based on what was given in the notice,
what was missing in the notice. Was there enough
in the notice? Was it 80 percent, 90 percent, 100
percent?

And was there enough sufficient notice
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given to the public essentially? We have an
asphalt plant. This is what we're doing. This is
the height. This is the -- are we missing the one
use for the residents next door? 1Is it abandoned,

not abandoned. So at one point, obviously a lot

of the people showed up for the meeting because of
the flier that they got in the mail.

So there was significant notice being given
by the objector, along with the notice --

MR. HIRSCH: You mean by the
applicant?

THE CHAIRMAN: This notice
(indicating) .

MR. HIRSCH: Oh, that notice.

THE CHAIRMAN: This notice by the
objector, along with the notice given by the
applicant, you know, are we missing a piece? We
are arguing notice, you said there was a
significant amount missing in the notice. It's
been quite a while. But I have seen the case
where it stated where your commercial property,
the Wal-Mart or a Home Depot, that it come up to

standards.
This notice in my mind describes an

asphalt plant in a zone next to a residence,
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height, I don't see a deficiency in that notice,
beyond the technicality part that you're talking
about. As opposed to the lay person out there who
reads this notice, you know what I mean? And they
might see an asphalt plant, they're not going to
go height, lot, setback, they just read asphalt

plant. So the motivation for the public or notice
I don't see the -- you know, on the laymen's end
of it -- the deficiency --

MR. WOLFSON: I should have stated
earlier when his attorney referred to this flier
that he held up and you just held up in your
comments. That obviously cannot be a substitute
for the notice.

THE CHAIRMAN: I didn't say that.

MR. WOLFSON: I didn't say you did.
I'm just making a statement.

MR. HIRSCH: One at a time.

MR. WOLFSON: I meant to say that
before when the applicant's attorney suggested --
I took it to somehow be a proxy for what was the
applicant's obligation.

The other comment I Jjust wanted to make,
and I hope this is my last and I know you do, and

that is the suggestion that the board -- and I
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trust Mr. Hirsch will say this if I didn't keep
getting up -- and that is to the extent that
notice has been described as jurisdictional, it is
not proper, I would submit. And I submit that's
probably one of the clearer things we talked about
tonight, that it is improper to proceed on other
topics not related to those issues which have
disputed here tonight.

The notice is either sufficient or not. I
think the determination suggests that it should be
that is not, but kind of a compromise. I'm just
saying it's not appropriate under the statute.

THE CHAIRMAN: It's not appropriate
because of when the plans were submitted. In
other words, it's not an appropriate base line.

MR. WOLFSON: I'm saying a suggestion
that I heard from one or a number of people on the
board that perhaps the use of the remaining time
tonight might be to consider pockets of
information that might be received, other than
those which were the subject of dispute is not
anywhere in the law or in the case law

contemplated.

Notice, as Mr. Hirsch has indicated, is

jurisdictional, and as he stated earlier tonight,

JerseyShore Reporting, LLC




© 0 g 60 U W N BB

N N DM N NN R KB HEKBREFBRBRRBR
O & W N B O YW 0 JJ o 1 & W N KB O

Page 60

Header

if the notice is insufficient, we shouldn't -- so
the compromise that I heard is certainly
reasonable, and in an effort to use the time, you
people are most importantly out, but it would not
be proper to proceed tonight.

MR. HIRSCH: Just so we're clear,
obviously, it is jurisdictional. The first thing
you have to do is accept service, you can't just
hear part of a case, you know, without accepting
service.

As I said, the only concern or the major
concern that I have is the -- you know, the fact
the plans that are substantial require less than
ten days before the date of the hearing. So at
this point because there's no other determination
by the zoning officer, this application for an
asphalt plant, as it sits right now, requires a
use variance. There's no ruling yet on the
amended plan.

So you may feel, all right, the notice is
sufficient, but I don't know that we can -- you
might not want to proceed until you know what the
zoning officer's opinion is, and everybody has
more time to review the new plan that was

submitted showing this enclosure, which may then
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be an interpretation that a use variance isn't

needed, either way it's an asphalt plant,

MR. TATULLI: Thank you, Mr. Hirsch.
May I?

MR. HIRSCH: Yes.

MR. TATULLI: But I would like to
offer that in the interest of time, because the
board that if or when the jurisdictional issue is
settled on this notice, or jurisdiction is not
taken, that we have prepared other testimony with
information, in the interest of time that is not
related to the submission of the plans, regardless
of when they were submitted, and regardless of
whether or not it's even an issue.

So we could present testimony for the
public's benefit, for the board's benefit, not
related to those issues, to start this process, if
the board saw that the same way.

MR. HIRSCH: Well, you see, you know
this stuff is always tough. But if this
application came in with out the submitted plan
and we started hearing it. All right. This is
for an asphalt plant, a use variance, because it's
not enclosed.

And we got through a hearing or we even got
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through two hearings or whatever, then the

applicant decided, well, you know what? I would
rather get over the use variance, so I'm going to
amend the plan to show an 80 foot structure to
enclose the facility.

At that point, it very well could be a
decision of the board that that is a substantial
change to the application. Granted, it is now

asking for less relief, instead a use variance,

they just did away with one. However, it's also
adding -- and I'm just picking this number, I'm
not sure if it's right -- the 80 foot structure is

such a substantial change, and if it is deemed a
substantial change, then the applicant would have
to re-notice and start over.

So I'm somewhat concerned by the fact that
this plan is supposed to be in ten days a head of
time and was only here two days ahead of time.
And I understand the practical thing, well, let's
just hear some evidence about the background and
we can hear that. It's going to get adjourned for
another month, and maybe, who knows how many
hearings, so everybody is going to have months to
review this other plan.

Okay. And there really ultimately will be

JerseyShore Reporting, LLC
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no prejudice; all right? But you still have the
technical issue, and you know, I think the board
has to deal with it was not filed within ten days.
And quite frankly, I mean we're at 9:30, the board
may take a break, you know, you're going to have
less than an hour of testimony.

And I don't know the wisdom of putting an
issue in the record to get 40 minutes of
background testimony in. It just doesn't seem to
make sense --

MR. TATULLI: If I may address the
board for just one --

MR. HIRSCH: -- from my view point.

MR. LOMANGINO: Mr. Hirsch, if in
your opinion notice was --

MR. HIRSCH: Yes, that's true. That
was raised by Mr. Wolfson. I don't know what the
answer to that is.

MR. LOMANGINO: Is this tantamount to
us voting whether to accept service or not?

THE CHAIRMAN: We still have the one
issue about the utility.

MR. TATULLI: I have the notice of
service, the photocopies of all the notices of the

certified mail to the addresses that we were
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provided with.

MR. HIRSCH: Yeah, you provided them
to Mr. Gotfredsen.

MR. TATULLI: Correct.

MR. HIRSCH: Doug, is there any
utility that did not have a certified letter? Can
you maybe provide some information, Mr. Wolfson,
what you're referring to so we can check that?

MR. WOLFSON: I apologize for the
lack of specificity. I had a local counsel went
over it this afternoon to do that, compliance with
the entire list. The message I got on the voice
mail was that there was a utility that did not
appear to have proof of service.

I looked at the plans which the applicant
submitted, which is six or seven utilities listed,
assuming that they are accurate, when compared to
the official list that the applicant's engineer
received, it would be within that group of six or
seven listed on the plans, were more importantly
on the official 1list.

MR. HIRSCH: Did you come across any
utility on the list that did not have a certified
receipt for-?

And Mr. Tatulli, as far as you know, all
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your utilities on the list were --
MR. TATULLI: Yes. Correct. I have
another copy I can submit to the board as an

exhibit.

MR. HIRSCH: No, I think that they
have thét already.

MR. TATULLI: Right.

MR. HIRSCH: So any way, the point I
think we were at was if the board wants to vote on
service, it can whether it deems it appropriate,
and therefore, accepts jurisdiction. But whether
it wants to then proceed or not with any
testimony, based on the fact that these other
plans were received in two days, that would be the |
second issue it would have to decide, unless the
applicant says he would rather not make that an
issue before the board.

But you know, again, I don't know whether
you want to create any more issues in this record
than you have to, clearly this case is going to go
on for several hearings.

MR. TATULLI: If I may, though, Mr.
Hirsch, the only reason why the applicant suggests
that is because we have experts that we flew in

from Tennessee that can provide expert testimony
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on the background of this. And so our client has
had to fund part of that and we thought to get
that started would be to the benefit of my client,
at least -- and for the public's knowledge.

THE CHAIRMAN: Experts in what area?

MR. TATULLI: They would address just
how the equipment operates.

MR. FEIST: Excuse me, Mr. Chairman.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.

MR. FEIST: We were looking at the
list of utilities and we noticed that on the cover
sheet they have for sewer service listed as the
Borough of Tinton Falls. TMSA is the sewer
authority in that part of the town, even though
that there is a sewer ban there with no sewers.
TMSA is the sewer authority. And that maybe the
utility that may not have been noticed.

MR. HIRSCH: Well, was it on the
certified list?

THE SECRETARY: What I normally do
when I do the search, I'll contact the tax
collector's office just to see if their -- the
sewer authority, in this case I was told they were
not --

MR. TATULLI: And it's not on this

JerseyShore Reporting, LLC
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list we were provided with.

MR. HIRSCH: Okay. If they're not on
the list, we can go by the 1list. All right.

MR. GASIOROWSKI: If I could just --

MR. HIRSCH: Your daughter was doing
fine.

MR. GASIOROWSKI: I would like to
just make one comment.

THE CHAIRMAN: Just for the record,
could you state who you are?

MR. GASIOROWSKI: Ron Gasiorowski.

MR. HIRSCH: And who he represents.

MR. GASIOROWSKI: For the record, my
name is Ron Gasiorowski. My daughter, Christie
Gasiorowski was here earlier. I would like to
just comment solely on the issue of the belated
delivery of these plans, and the failure at this
point in time, for the zoning officer to make a
ruling as to whether or not this is or is not a
use variance.

If for example he rules that a use variance
is not necessary, we may choose to appeal that
decision. And if this board proceeds this
evening, it could be deprive me of that right or

that potential.
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MR. HIRSCH: I don't know if you
would be deprived, this case is going to go on for
some time, so you would certainly be able to raise
the issue again.

MR. GASIOROWSKI: Well, I would be
able to go to Superior Court if I wished to appeal
the decision of the zoning officer, if I disagreed
with it, not that I choose to do that. However, I
would not be able to if you proceed forward this
evening.

MR. TATULLI: Excuse me. I'm sorry.
Appeals of the zoning officer's decision would
come before this board; correct?

MR. GASIOROWSKI: I also have a right
to go to Superior Court on these issues.

MR. TATULLI: If the zoning board,
then if you don't like their decision, then you
can file a proper -- against them.

MR. GASIOROWSKI: Either/or.

MR. TATULLI: Well --

MR. HIRSCH: I don't think he would
be precluded from raising the issue, but it's
still not the way you want to handle cases
procedurally. You want all that stuff done up

front during the course of the hearing any way.
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So I think the board should (1), based on
-- unless you have more questions of me -- make a
decision on whether they feel the notice is
sufficient for the board to accept jurisdiction.
Because at this point, as I said, it would be
jurisdiction of a use variance, because the zoning
officer -- that's the only determination we have
right now it is a use variance.

Even though the notice doesn't say it, we

discussed that law, so -- you know, about whether
it has to stay it or not -- so that's the first
issue. And if you say the notice is not

sufficient, then good-night, good-bye, re-notice,
we'll see you again.

If you think it is sufficient, then the
issue is should we proceed now with any testimony
in light of the late filing of those plans.

THE CHAIRMAN: One more question, in
its simplest form, if we Jjust hold service tonight
and they re-notice and they came back the next
available date, is there any other downside, other
than from losing that 30 day time frame?

MR. HIRSCH: I mean clearly they're
going to come back, one way or the other. I mean

you know there's whatever the cost and expense of
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doing a notice again.

THE CHAIRMAN: That's what we're

talking about here; right?

MR. HIRSCH: Well, I don't think you
can way good sides, up sides, it's a legal issue.
I mean you either -- you know, either the notice
is proper or it's not, you know, I think you've
got to decide that, with out worrying about who's
inconvenienced, who's not inconvenienced. It's
either right or it's not.

And you have the input of my opinion, you |
heard counsel, so you go from there. Yes.

MR. BATTISTA: I would say Jjust if it
was one or the other. If it was just a case of
notice, I might be more inclined to say there was
enough people here. But now we've go this other
issue of -- now we have an additional issue of
late submitted plans.

We have -- at 9:40 at night, so even if we
did get started, we wouldn't be able to get to far
before we would have to adjourn this evening.

MR. HIRSCH: But you still have to
make a decision on the notice regardless.

THE CHAIRMAN: I guess at this point,

we've heard from counsel on both sides. I think

JerseyShore Reporting, LLC
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they stated their cases pretty well. So we've
just got to make a decision whether or not all the
information was given, was the notice proper, the
issue that's been presented. We have not yet
accepted jurisdiction, so this is really a legal
argument.

Did you just hear what Mr. Hirsch has said?

A VOICE: I heard him clear. I was
just curious.

THE CHAIRMAN: Before you ask the
question, you have to make the first determination
whether or not we can accept proper notice has
been given. So after we get through that first
hurdle, the next hurdle is going to be, both sides
have said, whether or not the submission of late
plans -- a submission of the late plans have
changed the application or the notice to an extent
where they're going to have to re-notice any way.

MR. HIRSCH: Well, it wouldn't be
re-notice, it's just a question of whether the
board should proceed on plans on file less than
ten days ahead of time.

THE CHAIRMAN: Right now the board
has to make the determination if we're going to

accept service. The first two applications were
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simple, Mr. Hirsch reviewed the publication,
everything was in order and we accepted service.

So that right now, the board is going to
make that determination before we get involved
with the public end of it.

A VOICE: Can I just say one thing
briefly?

THE CHAIRMAN: Sir, we have a record
being made, and obviously, you would have to give
your name and address, and all those --

MR. HIRSCH: Look. Just so the
public is aware, the amount of time you've got,
none of those are issues. The law requires that
it be published in the paper and put in the mail
ten days before the hearing.

A VOICE: What about two days before?

MR. HIRSCH: It doesn't matter when

you got it, it matters when -- sir, I'm not going
to have shouting from the audience -- that's now
how this record is going to go. You can have a

seat. I'm going to tell you what the ruling is,
and that's how we're going to proceed.

People are concerned sometimes if they
don't get the certified letter until this day or
that day, the law requires that they be mailed ten
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days before the hearing. They must provide
receipts, certified receipts, stamped by the post
office, showing that the mailings were done ten
days before the hearing. Each one of those are
reviewed and compared by our secretary, board
secretary to the certified property list that's
given to the applicant.

That has been met. That is not an issue in
front of the board tonight, that has been
satisfied. So that's the law, we're not going to
get into it, we're not going to hear I only got it
three days ago, I got it two days ago, it doesn't
matter.

All right. So we need to get to this
procedural issue, so we can finally at some point,
get to the merits. We can actually hear about
this case, so the public can hear about it, have
input, that's where we want to be. So the board
needs to address this first procedural issue on
jurisdiction, and determine whether they believe
the notice is appropriate.

MR. WOLFSON: I just wanted to
suggest that there might be others who had
relevant discussion on the notice, not the things

that you understandably say are totally
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irrelevant, but the three attorneys that happen to
be sitting up here, two of us who made arguments
about the notice.

I don't know if there's others that have
relevant discussion -- I'm not saying to open this
up to irrelevant things, but if you open it to the
public, they may have relevant argument on that
topic.

MR. HIRSCH: We're going to make
jurisdictional discussion before we hear from the
public.

MR. LOMANGINO: So we need a motion.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. We're
going to go forward from this point. You've heard
from both sides. Now the question is whether or
not to accept jurisdiction of the application. If
the board members have any additional input or
additional amendment. The normal state, the
normal application asks for a motion to accept
service.

So we just need somebody to make a motion.

MR. LOMANGINO: I make a motion to
accept service.

THE CHAIRMAN: Motion to accept

service.
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MR. LOMANGINO:
THE CHAIRMAN: Or not, you have that

choice.

MR. LOMANGINO:
asking for a motion to deny service at this point.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.

MR.

THE CHAIRMAN: We'll do a roll call

and then you would answer in the affirmative to

deny.
THE
MR.
THE
MR.
THE
THE
THE

THE
MR.
THE
MS.
THE
MS.
MR.

PORZIO:

Yes.

I feel comfortable

Second.

SECRETARY: Mr. Lomangino.
LOMANGINO: Yes.
SECRETARY: Mr. Porzio.
PORZIO: Yes.

SECRETARY: Mr. Palmieri.
CHAIRMAN: I say no.
SECRETARY: Mr. Slazyk.
SLAZYK: No.

SECRETARY: Mr. Battista.
BATTISTA: No.

SECRETARY: Ms. Oltman.
OLTMAN: No.

SECRETARY: Ms. Madzin.
MADZIN: Yes.

HIRSCH: So that motion failed to
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carry, just so we don't have any doubt about this,
does somebody want to make a motion then to accept
service?

THE CHAIRMAN: I'll make a motion to
accept service.

MR. HIRSCH: Is anybody going to
second it?

MR. SLAZYK: I'll second.

THE SECRETARY: Mr. Palmieri.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.

THE SECRETARY: Mr. Slazyk.

MR. SLAZYK: Yes.

THE SECRETARY: Mr. Lomangino.

MR. LOMANGINO: No.

THE SECRETARY: Mr. Battista.

MR. BATTISTA: Yes.

THE SECRETARY: Mr. Porzio.

MR. PORZIO: No.

THE SECRETARY: Ms. Oltman.

MS. OLTMAN: Yes.

THE SECRETARY: Ms. Madzin.

MS. MADZIN: No.

MR. HIRSCH: Four/three in favor.
All right. So we've accepted the service as it
is. We'll proceed with the application.
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board has accepted jurisdiction. Now the second

question is does the board wish to proceed tonight
to take any other testimony, based on the other
issues I have raised.

MR. SLAZYK: My motion is not to
proceed tonight. I say we carry this until we get
the facts.

MR. HIRSCH: Until we get the
decision by the zoning officer.

MR. SLAZYK: Exactly.

MR. BATTISTA: A hearty second to
that.

THE CHAIRMAN: Do a roll call?

MR. HIRSCH: Well, we can talk about
a date as far as --

MR. TATULLI: We would suggest the
next possible hearing date, I believe is August
7th.

THE CHAIRMAN: So considering we've
already got three applications on that evening.
August 21st, there's only one application listed.

MR. TATULLI: Okay.

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. The motion
to carry to August 21st here at town hall, no

further notice is required.
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MR. WOLFSON: I would like to thank
the board and its professionals for their
consideration of this long, complicated
conference. We look forward to presenting

evidence relative to the application for your

consideration.

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.

MR. TATULLI: Thank you. With all
due respect, the applicant actually looks forward
to bringing in evidence.

MR. HIRSCH: Thank you, counsel.

(Whereupon the hearing is adjourned.)
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CERTIFICATE

I, CORINNA TRUMPER, a Certified Shorthand
Reporter and Notary Public of the State of New
Jersey hereby certify the foregoing to be a true
and accurate transcript of the proceedings as
taken stenographically by me on the date and place

hereinbefore set forth.

éfdb;~ éjlvyz._
CORINNA TRUMPER
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

DATED: July 28, 2008
License No. X101831
My Commission expires:
June 30, 2010
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